
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone,  

 

Happy Easter from myself and the Board of Trustees. I hope you are fit and well and are able to enjoy 

the Springtime and hopefully take advantage of the ‘Rule of Six’ that comes back into play this week. 

Hopefully, the fact that many of us have already had at least one vaccination, some of us two and others 

expecting one very soon will make us more comfortable in taking the opportunity to meet with up to five 

other people, have a walk together, go to the park, have a picnic, or just sit in the garden with a cuppa 

for a catch up. Whatever any of us decide to do I am sure we will all appreciate the simplest of pleasures 

that we may have taken for granted in the past. 

 

Don’t forget the Spring Council on Saturday April 10, there are still some places available if you want to 

join us. Contact the office for joining details. There will be two speakers, the results of our Spring Photo 

Competition and an update on the organisation and running of the Federation. 

 

As April is the start of the subscription year thank you to all of you who have already renewed your 

membership especially after such a difficult year, it feels like a vote of confidence in the WI and what it 

has given to you in the last fifteen months. Although we can’t meet physically for a month or two yet, I 

know that lots of our WIs have planned great programmes for the coming year. 
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Some of the positive things we can take away from the pandemic is our development of more options for 

meeting formats. Perhaps when the weather is foul next January or February, we will be glad that we 

were forced to learn to zoom and don’t have to go out in the cold and wet to access our WI events. The 

fact that zoom has no boundaries we have been able to enjoy talks and demonstrations from all over the 

country (all over the world in some cases) which in the past we couldn’t access for cost reasons. I know 

that zoom has been a boon for some less mobile members who have been cheered to see the friendly 

faces on screen. Then of course we have members who have further developed their craft skills, baking, 

painting, language, and historical knowledge through the development of both Denman at Home and 

WI Wanderers – all from our own sofas! 

 

I am especially proud of the way so many of our WIs have wholeheartedly thrown open their virtual 

doors to welcome members across the Federation allowing them to access their meetings at no cost to 

visitors. Similarly, the Federation has hosted events by zoom at no cost to attendees. This has meant that 

members of WIs which were unable to work on a virtual platform could still engage with and feel part of 

the WI. Obviously, these speakers and demonstrations need to be paid for, at the moment the Federation 

will continue with these events at no charge but understandably the WIs who have been running zoom 

events may well need to make a charge for attendance in future to meet running costs especially in light 

of the changed regulations around subscriptions. I do hope that if you can, you will continue to support 

these WIs in order to thank them for their previous hospitality. 

 

Well, I’m ashamed to say that even after our lockdown periods I have cupboards that are still unsorted, 

walls still not painted and lots of craft projects not finished and I’ve learned that all the years I said I 

hadn’t time to do certain things I was lying- because I still haven’t done them! Which brings me to a 

message I received from Lois Benson, a member of Sisters of Shields WI and a primary school teacher 

in South Tyneside, and she writes:  

“Hello Ladies - This is a cry for help and the WI was the first place I thought I would turn 

to.  I have just taken over as Design Technology and Art lead for the school in which I 

teach.  I am trying to introduce some new projects and one of those I am trialling is a 

textile project in year 3 in which we are going to mirror their science topic to produce a 

fabric representation of the human digestive system with applique and cross stitch 

techniques either as a cushion or a tabard.  I haven’t quite decided yet.  As you may 

know school budgets are terribly tight these days and I am trying to save money where 

I can whilst also making sure the children get to see a balance of practical and theoretical learning.  I 

am hoping the WI might come to my rescue.  If anyone has any felt, needles and/or embroidery thread 

they might be willing to donate to my cause I would be supremely grateful as would my year 3 pals.”   

Now this is just the incentive I need to sort some craft stash, if you’ve been clearing cupboards and 

sorting out maybe you can help Lois?  Let me know and I can arrange to pick up from across the 

Federation.  



 

 

 As it’s Easter weekend coming up here’s a nice selection of recipes, 

traditional Easter biscuits, a “gluten free “simnel cake and some roast lamb! 

What’s not too like 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s the last chance to book a place for Spring Council coming up on 10th April 10.30am and you can 

attend from the comfort of home. The meeting will last about 2 ½ hours and during this time you will 

get reports from the Board of Trustees, a secretary’s report, results of our lockdown photo competition 

and 2 interesting speakers. There is no charge but you will need to book as space with the office as we 

are limited by our zoom license to 100 participants.  Please contact Joanne to book your space asap –  

 

Denman At Home. https://www.denman.org.uk/calendar/ This is what Denman have 

organised for tomorrow why not start the Easter weekend doing something different  

  

 

Join us for your Spring Council Meeting - Saturday 10th April 

 

https://www.denman.org.uk/calendar/


 

 

Federation Dates for your Diary  

Date & Time Event ID/ Password  

April 10th 2021 

10.30am 

Spring Council/Social Meeting – Annual Meeting. 

Meet the Board, hear the annual reports, 

competition and 2 interesting speakers 

Codes will be issued 

upon booking with 

the office  

Thursday May 27th 

7pm  

Conspiracy Theories – A talk from Andy Thomas, 

who is one of the UK’s best-known researchers into 

conspiracies.  He is the author of many books and 

appeared on many TV and radio shows.  

859 3659 1602 

075874 

Saturday 26th June 

2pm 

Walk –Herrington Park – depending on latest 

government guidelines  

TBC 

Thursday 24th June 

7pm  

Karen Tann – Zumba Exercise – something a little 

different for the Federation, please join with a 

floaty/chiffon/silky lightweight scarf and two 

wooden spoons (or similar) ready for some of the 

exercises. 

856 5092 4587 

676010 

NEW Thursday 15th 

July 2021 at 7pm 

 

Below Deck - What really goes on behind the scenes 

on a cruise ship! Kevin Reay and Adam Allinson 

have both travelled the world working onboard 

numerous cruise ships! Find out the juicy tales of 

what really goes on below deck in this entertaining 

presentation! No topic is off limits! 

Details to follow 

CRAFT DEMONSTRATIONS  

Sat May 1st 2021 

10.30am 

Faux Enamelling  870 5685 9801 

enamel 

Sat June 5th 2021 

10.30am 

Paper Roses  

 

841 2831 2909 

paperroses 

Sat 3rd July 2021 

10.30am 

Rubber Stamping - first steps to make us all artists.  
 

849 9638 7253 

647173 

Sat 4th September 

2021 10.30 am 

Vases for nothing - up cycling to make pretty 

containers   

889 2126 3196 

418846 

Sat 2nd October 2021 

10.30am  

Modelling with lightweight air-dry clay 830 4198 8597 

994216 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Invites from WI’s  

Bowes Belles WI invite you to join them on Tuesday 13th April when their 

speaker, via Zoom, is Howard Middleton.  Howard is a food writer and 

presenter from Sheffield, who first caught the public’s attention on series four of The Great British 

Bake Off, going on to win their affection with his quirky style and love of unusual ingredients. Howard 

continues to entertain audiences as a public speaker, compere and broadcaster.  Guests are welcome 

to join the evening for a donation of £2.00.  Please email bowesbelleswi@gmail.com for joining 

instructions.  

 

- Washington Concord WI – invite you to join them on Tuesday, 6th April at 

2pm when David Allen will be giving his interesting and funny 

talk,  Manners Please Dearest!   Welcome to the extraordinary world of 

Victorian etiquette! Mind your step as David guides you through the 

minefield of strict rules and regulations of the Do’s and Don’ts of the 

Victorian 'well to do'.You are all invited to attend a Victorian Finishing 

School for Young Ladies where you will discover the Do’s and Don’ts of courtship, how to walk, sit, 

and talk, calling cards, dinner party etiquette, and the mysterious language of the fan. Great Fun! 

Please email our Secretary, Evelyn for details: nanclark2005@yahoo.co.uk. Please note David's talk 

commences at 2.20pm. 

 

- Whickham village Belles have organised a murder mystery night on Friday 21st may, time to be 

confirmed. It will be run by a company called tall tales murder mystery. The night will consist of an 

actor led murder mystery with 3 actors playing 4 characters. The maximum they can have is 40 and 

we would like to open it up to friends and family. You have until 1st April to sign up then they will let 

everyone know how much it will be. Payments can then be made up until 15th April into WVB WI 

account. Please note, if friends and family sign up it will be up to the WI member to make the payment 

for friends and family. Price will be between £25 and £9 per person depending how many sign up. The 

more people signing up the cheaper the price will be - sounds like great fun! Message WVB Facebook 

page for more details. 

 

Remember if your WI does not have a zoom licence and would like to host a virtual meeting, we are 

now offering the Federation licence for a small charge.  Please get in touch with the office and book 

a date, Joanne will also help organise this and show you how to use Zoom 

  

mailto:bowesbelleswi@gmail.com
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Other events/groups you may be interested in getting involved with 

 Soroptomists International is a charitable organisation for 

women that operate across the globe, they have kindly invited us 

to a meeting describing who they are and what they do.  

You are invited to an ‘Open Evening’ on ZOOM, Presented by the 

members of Soroptomists International, Newcastle upon Tyne.   

This will be a slide/video Presentation about what Soroptimists 

do, also the work the club is working on at present and some 

projects from the past.  I hope you can join us on;13th April 2021 

7 p.m. – 8 pm approximately. If you are interested please send 

your name and e mail address to Cris Young Secretary SI NUT, 

cris.y@virginmedia.com, RSVP 4th April  

 

For those of you who have been enjoying the 

Shipyard Girls Series, set in Sunderland, you will 

be delighted to hear that the latest in the series 

has now been published. You may remember that 

before everything was cancelled last year we had a 

Writers Lunch planned with Nancy Revell as our 

guest.  

Happily, the author is being interviewed by Julie 

Pendleton for Nova radio and it will be aired on 

Easter Sunday.  

If you haven’t read any of the books but like 

reading stories set in a place you know you’re in 

for a treat. I can’t wait for the next one to be 

released.  
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 I don’t know about you but I’ve bought very few new clothes in the past year and I seem to wear the 

same thing over and over again, most of it is now a bit tatty and faded (a bit like me! ) here’s some 

information about keeping our clothes in good condition and looking good.  



 

 

 



 

 

Like many people I have done a bit more internet shopping in 

the past year and these are my two favourite recent buys.  

 

 

 

This book as you can see is an early WI 

publication, dating back to 1948 and costing 

the sum of one shilling (5p today). It Is a 

fascinating read, the Social Half Hour was 

an important part of any WI meeting, 

carried on after the business and the tea and 

cakes, it was a means of developing 

friendship and getting to know the other 

members. There are many varied activities 

ranging across games, current affairs, crafts, 

singing and drama and reading it gives a 

picture of a gentler, simpler time when the 

country was pulling itself up from the 

rigours of the Second World War.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the opposite end of the scale is 

this little piece of kit that I bought 

to enable me to do zoom calls to 

the best of my ability. It cost about 

£16 and it’s paired by Bluetooth to 

my iPad. When I’m using it, only I 

can hear what’s happening in the 

meeting and the people I’m 

meeting with don’t hear all the 

other noises going on in my home. 

One of the best little gadgets 

around.  

 

 



 

 

Read and Rhyme –  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Postbag      

“When I noticed that Bulletin 34 had arrived in my inbox this morning, I quickly 

and more vigorously completed my exercise routine, as I knew that my reward 

would be a cup of hot chocolate and a 'good read', and I was not 

disappointed.  Thank you so much for all the hard work involved in producing our Bulletins.  Looking 

forward already to No. 35”  Justine Campbell, Herrington/Jarrow WI 

 

“Many thanks for this bulletin. It's interesting to read what’s going on.  I enjoyed the demonstration 

last Tuesday by Margaret Carter, (I have decorated cakes in the past, including a couple of wedding 

cakes, but let things lapse these past years.)  However, I have purchased icing etc. In preparation for 

when my two grandchildren come on Thursday and we'll have a "bit play", I was just going to get them 

to decorate some paste eggs, but we'll have a bash at doing the biscuits, chickens and ladybirds too, 

should be fun! so thanks Margaret for the inspiration.” Kind regards Joan McLeod (Jarrow W.I) 



 

 

We are all constantly looking for ways to be “green” some good ideas here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Just a reminder of one of our WI campaigns to help increase organ donation, if you haven’t made a 

decision maybe it’s time to let your family know how you feel.  

 

 

 



 

 

WI news   

Fundraiser Update – Karen Tann I thought I would give you an update on our fundraising event 

on Monday 8th March. The seated Zumbacisers who 

took part on International Women’s Day event raised a 

fantastic £524 pounds in support of The Prince’s Trust, 

Women Supporting Women “Change A Girls Life “ 

campaign.  The ladies in the photo are those who came 

back after the Zumbacise workout to do the Jerusalema 

dance before we all had coffee.  Classes will continue on 

Zoom every Monday, Wednesday & Friday (Work with 

body weight and Weight/kettlebell} and Tuesday (Seated Zumbacise). All are at 10am, same log in 

detail each week.  Why not have a go and Join the Zoom Meeting 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/3130068528?pwd=NkxhYS9CdklWaS96OUdnWWZ6ci9UQT09 

Meeting ID: 313 006 8528, Passcode: 017697 

 

One of Washington Station WI members, Jean Veneer, sent this photo of her 

granddaughter Orla with the edible Easter Novelties she made after watching 

Margaret's demonstration. Another 'budding' WI member I think.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Audrey Taylor of 

Washington Concord WI who 

gets a mention on the WI 

pages of April’s Craft Beautiful 

magazine for her needlework. 

Don’t forget to share any of 

your craft makes with NFWI.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/3130068528?pwd=NkxhYS9CdklWaS96OUdnWWZ6ci9UQT09


 

Washington Station WI extended an invitation across the Federation to members to join their regular 

monthly meeting when Margaret Carter demonstrated edible Easter novelties. It was well attended and 

we have had various reports from areas across the Federation of members decorating biscuits and 

cupcakes, making Daffodils and creating figures from creme eggs.  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Federation enjoyed an evening of floristry on Thursday with Sue Elsdon of Sue Elizabeth Floral 

Design. We watched in awe as Sue created some glorious floral arrangements with spring flowers, there 

were six lucky raffle winners who received 

flowers the next day. Shirley Raad, Dorothy 

Chapman, Debra Phippen, Ali Guthrie Anne 

Cryer and Jackie Robinson were the lucky 

winners.  

 



 

 

Wordsearch Galore 

 

 

                                                



 

 



 

 

I hope everyone has a very happy Easter, perhaps seeing people for the first time in a long while – Enjoy  

 

Take care 

 

Best Wishes  

 

Margaret Carter - Chairman - Tyne and Wear South Fed of WI’s 

0191 5845814  

Margaret Carter 0191 4165269, 07718 231984 macarter1@hotmail.co.uk 

twsfwi@btconnect.com      

  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nUJV-

9wvdB8 
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